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In Part 6 of the history of Moistown I looked at what happened to Moistown after it passed into the 
hands of the Gostwyck family of North Tawton.  In Part 7  I shall tell you about Joseph Andrews of 
Broadoodkelly his love letter.

 The final deeds I found in the ancient deeds of Moistown concerned the missing 2/7ths of the 
property rights which had not surfaced since the 1600's, so they were particularly interestng.    By 
1826 it belonged to John Andrews sen. Yeoman of Broadwoodkelly and his wife Sarah.   I have 
been unable to discover the line through which the 2/7ths of the property was passed, but the 
records show that Andrews had promised to sell 2/7ths of Moyestown to Benjamin Cleave, Lord of 
the Manor of Broadwoodkelly. (Devon Record Office: 1931B/E/5a)

I  know  very  little  about  John 
Andrews or how he came to inherit 
the  property  rights  of  Moistown 
apart  from  the  fact  that  he  was 
married to Sarah and there were at 
last  three  generations  of  John 
Andrews who owned the property 
rights.   Sarah sen.died in  1849 at 
the age of 78.  She was living with 
her husband John at Pattiland and 
we have a record of her burial  in 
Broadwoodkelly  by  te  Rev.  John 
Hole.

I was however, fortunate enough to come across two personal letters now held in private hands. 
This first letter was written by the son of Sarah Andrews dated January 23 1843 Broadwoodkelly 
and is a charming love letter written to 'Martha'.

Love letter from John Andrews



By 1829 2/7ths of the property owned by John Andrews jun., his wife Sarah and his mother Sarah, 
widow of John Andrews sen. who died intestate in 1814.  The property was sold for £200.00 to 
Benjamin Wood Cleave.  It had an estimated 73 acres and a tenant, Christopher Chammings, who 
paid a rent of  £50.00 p.a. (Devon Record Office:1931B/T58)

In Part 7 I have described how the 'lost' 2/7ths of the property rights reapeared.  In Part 8 I shall tell 
you about Moistown under the ownership of the Cleave family.

The second letter, dated 1867,  is by the third generation of John Andrews, who had just been 
asked for the hand in marriage of his daughter Sarah:

Original copy of John Andrews letter.

The letter reads:




